SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2nd JULY 2014 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr D Scourfield (Chairman), Cllr B Kane, Cllr M Thomas, Cllr O Davison-Oakley and                  Cllr C Hughes.
In attendance: 
Mr T Harding, PC G McVeigh and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION:     PC McVeigh came to report that it has been relatively quiet in Seer Green.  There have been ongoing complaints to the Parish Council about parking and speeding. The options to combat speeding were discussed with PC McVeigh.  It was agreed that if there are illegally parked cars in the village, then photographs of them can be forwarded to PC McVeigh via the Clerk or the School.  
A resident informed the council that he supported HS2 and was against the Council’s opposition to the project. 
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr J Richardson and Cllr R Darlington.  

Cllr Darlington had sent notice that he wished to resign from the council forthwith. A casual vacancy notice for a new Parish Councillor will be placed on the notice board and Chiltern District Council (CDC) will be advised.  (Action – Clerk)

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Hughes and Cllr Davison-Oakley.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· Perkin Elmer staff are carrying out community work at the Recreation Ground on 8th July.  They will be painting fences and clearing the undergrowth (including blackthorn, hawthorn and brambles) from the area around the cricket nets and along the boundary to the entrance of footpath 16.  A bonfire will burn the cuttings between 1pm and 5pm. The immediate neighbours in Manor Crescent and Manor Road will be informed of the bonfire.  (Action – Clerk) 
· A quotation for safety surfacing under the Trio Venturer climbing frame will be requested.  (Action – Cllr Thomas) 
· A resident has asked why the garage is still displaying a sign on the verge opposite the garage when it had previously been agreed that Bucks County Council (BCC) would write to request its removal.  The garage has received the letter from BCC and are waiting for a meeting with Highways Technician so they can agree a safe place to display the sign.   
· There are several outstanding issues that have been logged with the Waste Team at Chiltern District Council.  They will be contacted again for the resolution to these issues.  (Action – Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk Inspections:  The May inspection needs to be logged in the inspection book. (Action - Cllr Forsaith). The June inspection was completed and the two potholes on the Recreation Ground that were previously reported were inspected and deemed to be safe.  They will be monitored.  (Action – Cllr Anderson)  The July inspection will be done by Cllr Richardson, August will be done by Cllr Scourfield and September by Cllr Davison-Oakley and Cllr Thomas if available.  Footpath 1B from Vicarage Close to the station was reported to be overgrown.  It will be inspected and cut back where possible.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)
3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were no declarations of interest.
4. Correspondence:
· A letter of response has been sent to Mr E Newhouse following his report after the internal audit.
· The annual playground inspection report has been received from Wicksteed Leisure. There were no urgent items. The report will be reviewed in more detail.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)
· A letter had been received from a resident raising concern about the dangerous parking near the school. Many actions have been taken by the school to improve the parking and any further issues or photographs of illegally parked cars should be sent to the school.   (Action – Clerk)

· The annual tree inspection report has been prepared by the Chiltern Woodlands Project.  Recommendations for work will be prioritised.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)
· A further £10,000 funding has been provided by Living Streets (a national charity that promote safer streets and encourage walking) to improve the safety on the route to school. 
· A quotation has been received for the reduction in height of the trees in the strip of land between the cemetery fence and the rear gardens of houses in Seer Mead.  The trees have been surveyed and are deemed to be safe, so it was agreed that no further action will be taken, at this time, to reduce the height of these trees.  There were a couple of small dead branches that need removing.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
5.
Finance  
Payments (from main account) amounting to          £7,491.74
Income 




              £451.55

Closing balances



         £63,313.25
6. 
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  It was agreed that the Parish Council will object to application CH/2014/1121/FA - Oldefields Equestrian Centre, Chalfont Road, for the removal of temporary log cabin, erection of new permanent dwelling, closure of existing access, creation of new access.  The objection will be sent to CDC’s Planning department.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Scourfield, Clerk)
The Chairman noted the Parish Council’s appreciation for Cllr Darlington’s work on the Parish Council and especially on planning.
Permitted

CH/2014/0718/FA
White Wells, Bayne Hill, Seer Green, HP9 2UN 


Demolition of existing dwelling and erection of replacement dwelling with detached triple garage and front entrance gates with brick piers/walls and associated hardstanding.

CH/2014/0760/FA
16 Drovers Way, Seer Green, HP9 2XF


Part two storey, part single storey rear extension, part conversion of garage into habitable accommodation, pitched roof over single storey front projection and open porch, alterations to fenestration and insertion of two sun pipes and a flue pipe.

CH/2014/0787/FA
5 Godolphin Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XQ


Single storey rear/side extension.

7.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. speeding:  A discussion was held on the various options available to combat speeding e.g. MVAS (Moveable Vehicle Activated Sign), Speedwatch (which requires volunteers for training) etc.  A feasibility study for traffic calming (which has been undertaken in Chalfont St Giles) is available through Bucks County Council at a cost of £4k. Further investigation will be done into the effectiveness of this study.  (Action – Clerk)
ii. green meadow path:  It was previously agreed to provide a new path through Green Meadow to provide a safer route to school (following a funding offer from the Local Area Forum).  Four quotations were discussed and a final decision on the surface material will be made at the September meeting. The type of gate required also needs to be agreed so that a quotation can be sought.
iii. VERGE GRASS CUTTING:  BCC would like to devolve a number of services, including grass cutting, to clusters of Parish Councils.  BCC currently cut the grass (within the 30mph area) six times a year and say that if they retain this service the number of cuts will be further reduced to possibly three cuts.  They have made a financial offer to the Parish Council to take on this service and will provide maps to show the areas they currently cut. Unfortunately the financial offer will not cover the existing level of service of six cuts.  Further investigation will be made to understand what level of service clusters would offer.  (Action:- Clerk)
8.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. JUBILEE HALL: There is still no progress on the transfer of the lease from BCC.  An independent consultant has provided a report on the heating system in Jubilee Hall and has provided five alternative options for consideration.  Further discussions will be held with the consultant.  (Action – Cllr Kane)
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, LAND AND SERVICES:  The footpaths are being inspected after they have been cut back.  Brambles are growing over from the fields on footpath 16.  The landowner will be asked to cut them back on their side. (Action – Clerk)  A tree on the Recreation Ground is overhanging the allotments and needs cutting back. (Action – Cllr Hughes)
9.
Any Other Business:  The Chairman recorded his thanks to Cllr Hughes for her work towards keeping the village tidy over the Best Kept Village Competition judging month.
The recent Open Gardens in Seer Green were a great success and congratulations were recorded for the organisers.

The Parish Council has been invited to send a representative for the licensing of Reverend Cassa Messervy as Parish Priest to be held at Holy Trinity on Thursday July 17th at 7.30pm. It was agreed that Cllr Hughes and the Clerk would attend.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)

The paths in Green Wood have been extremely muddy and it was agreed that chippings will be requested for the path surface.  (Action – Cllr Hughes) 

Cllr Hughes and Cllr Thomas attended a meeting by the Chilterns Conservation Board at Austenwood Common on grass management for open spaces.

The school is holding a commemorative service at the War Memorial on Monday 21st July at 10.00am to celebrate peace and living together in harmony. All welcome.
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 3rd September 2014, at 7.30pm in the Parish Church Hall.      
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk.
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